
Cornish Rescue Squad 1974-2014  
 40 Years of Service to Plainfield and Cornish 

 
 
Dear Members of the Plainfield Community, 
 
Thank you to members and friends of the Plainfield community for the support shown 
during our annual fundraiser and the funds received by vote at your annual Town 
Meeting.  Your financial support allows us to: 

• update equipment (this year we will replace our auto extrication equipment) 
• allow members to carry necessary medical supplies 
• keep medical supplies updated and in stock on our rescue truck 
• outfit members with protective clothing 
• pay our operating costs  

 
We are currently 23 members strong and continue to serve the two communities with first 
responder response prior to the arrival of the ambulance.  Along with our medical calls, 
we provide mutual aid response and support to the Cornish, Plainfield and Meriden Fire 
Departments.  We also provide mutual aid services when requested by other area 
agencies and coverage for the 3 days of the Cornish Fair.  We are on call 24/7/365 and 
responded to 194 calls in 2014.  
 
All members are Nationally Registered at their certification level and NH licensed.  We 
are required to recertify every two years and have members at the First Responder, EMT 
B, EMT I and Paramedic level.   
 
Please buckle your seat belts, change your smoke detector’s batteries at Day Light 
Savings times, and be safe!   
 

Dial 911 in the event of an emergency be it, medical, fire or police related. 
 

If you are interested in joining, or if you have any questions, please feel free to contact 
me at (603)675-2002 or Gary Chilton at (603)448-7688.  If you would like to take a First 
Responder or EMT class, please contact Jim McCarragher at (603)469-3505 for more 
information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dale H . L awrence, President 
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